

## **Jaunty Park Golf Society**

### **Minutes of meeting held in Hollin Bush, 5 April 2012**

Attendance: Robert Knight, Eddie Crapper, Andy Dobson, Barry Ledger, Simon Fairfax, Andy Thickett, Martyn Barnett, Mark Gamban, Alan Taylor, Mark Ridgway, Martin Shaw

Apologies: Simon Owen, Lee Rafter, Dave Thickett, Graham Allen, Franky Fletcher, Danny Smith, Lee Skidmore, Howard Young

Robert Knight chaired the meeting. Meeting opened at 8.05pm

Minutes of last meeting accepted as a true record by:

Proposed: Andy Dobson / Seconded: Barry Ledger

Actions required from previous meeting

RK sent details to Craig of all withdrawals from society from March meeting. All outstanding monies passed onto all leavers

RK spoke to Craig re Grassmoor as a possible venue for his away day due to ongoing work at course – Craig looking into this

Ongoing issue in regards to return of £20 to Mark Ward. RK needs to speak to Craig about this to 100% make sure this money was passed onto someone to pass to Mark. Craig not present at meeting so this action will need to be resolved at next meeting when Craig present

Matters arising from previous meeting / minutes

None

Captain's comments

Simon thanked members for turnout at last medal.

Simon also advised he has spoken to Rufford about the order of his day in regards to food choices previously made. Discussion took place in regards to the options available and a vote took place to change his day to golf and a buffet at the golf course. Due to the tee off times being from 12.30 the breakfast choice has been removed. All members at meeting happy with this change.

President's comments

Martyn thanked members for turnout at last medal.

Martyn advised that he has arranged his golf day on Sunday 29 July at Laceby Manor GC (North East Lincs). Tee off times from 12.30 pm and due to tee times no breakfast before golf but a 2 course meal afterwards in clubhouse. Cost is £30, club do not require a deposit as they know us from previous bookings.

Treasurer's report

Craig not present at meeting, currently on holiday

Handicap secretary's report

Andy passed round details of last medal results and current GOY standings. Andy will also send these onto Dave so he can add to website.

Andy advised he has not looked into his golf day yet but will nearer the time.

Secretary's report

RK thanked all members for the turnout at the last medal and the attendance is very promising going forward.

RK apologised for the previous meetings events and also if the arrangements in regards to the 2012 away days has upset any current members. No decisions that were taken were made to alienate anyone, but if any actions taken have come across that way RK apologises for this. RK also hopes the society can now move on and put these issues to bed.

If you wish to play in any medal and RK requests a reply to a text please could you respond to ensure you are included in the numbers playing and to ensure that only the tee times needed are booked. Anybody who fails to reply to a text sent by RK will be assumed they are not playing. RK will continue to make contact with all members who do not have a mobile.

April medal - Graham has booked 4 times for next medal which is at Tapton on 14/04. Times booked are 9.50, 9.58, 10.14 and 10.22. Many thanks to Graham for booking these as always.

A O B

Alan Taylor queried if new members allowed into society? RK advised new members are welcome, they just need to attend a meeting and be proposed and then seconded by 2 different members. A vote will then take place to check if anybody objects to them becoming members.

Martin Shaw and Andy Thickett raised the issue of a new venue for future meetings due to the recent increase in beer prices at the Hollin Bush. Discussion took place on this subject and an agreement that a new venue is needed and the Fairways (next to Birley GC) was proposed. RK to look into this and advise all members prior to next meeting if the venue is changing.

RK discussed the issue of JPGS shirts for new members and if any other member requires a new shirt ordering at the same time. RK also queried if anybody would have any objections to a different colour as long as it has the JPGS logo on it? No objections from members at meeting as long as it was a sensible colour!

Martin Shaw offered to part fund any new shirts which would include his company name as well as the JPGS logo. Martin does have an example of a shirt recently produced with his company name on it and he will bring this to the next medal/meeting to show members and decide if this is something to pursue. Many thanks to Martin for the kind offer he has made in regards to funding.

Barry raised a proposal for consideration to obtain deposits from attendees in regards to away days to ensure people attend the event and ensure the society is not out of pocket if we have any no-shows.

If any committee members wish to obtain deposits then they can do so but this scenario has only arisen once and hopefully this will not be a problem going forward.

Martin Shaw, Simon Fairfax and Andy Dobson advised they will be absent at next meeting (at Millfield playing golf badly and getting drunk!)

Actions required for next meeting

RK to liaise with Craig re. Mark Ward deposit money

RK to look into alternative venue for future meetings  
Meeting closed: 9.00 pm

Next meeting: venue TBC, 8pm Thursday 3 May 2012